3. Progress report of the Portfolio Committee on Communications on the process followed in recommending three persons for appointment to the South African Broadcasting Corporation (SABC) Board dated, 16 February 2016
The Portfolio Committee on Communications, having considered the nominations of candidates for appointment to the SABC Board in terms of the Broadcasting Act (Act No 4 of 1999), reports as follows:
1.
A letter dated 17 December 2014 was received from the President of the Republic informing the National Assembly of the resignation of Ms Ellen Zandile Tshabalala from the Board of the SABC with effect from 17 December 2014; and

2.
A second letter dated 27 March 2015 was received from the President informing the Assembly of the resignations of Adv Tembinkosi Bonakale and Prof Bongani Khumalo from the Board of the SABC 
and requesting the Assembly to recommend suitable candidates to fill the vacancies for the unexpired portion of the period for which the vacating members had been appointed.

The Committee advertised the call for the nomination of persons to serve on the SABC Board. A total of 58 CVs was received. On Tuesday, 16 February 2015, the Committee shortlisted the following candidates: 
(i) Adv Mzamo Gumbi; (ii) Mr Kgabo Masehela; (iii) Mr Michael Jones; (iv) Ms Jennifer Irish-Qobosheane; (v) Mrs Mamodupi Mohlala-Mulaudzi; (vi) Prof Thidziambi Tshivhase-Phendla; (vii) Mr Olwethu Sipuka; (viii) Mr Fortune Mswangayi; and (ix) Mr Canaan Caleb Mbokazi.

The Democratic Alliance objected to the list of shortlisted candidates.

The interviews are scheduled to take place on 1 March 2016.
